Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—April 6, 2011

We were pleased to have First Ward Council member Sabra Briere at last night’s CAC meeting.  No tears were shed as we discussed the future of the Library Lot and other downtown properties following City Council action ending discussion of a conference center above the underground parking site.

We strongly support the City Council direction of asking the DDA to work toward a Master Plan for the Library Lot, the old YMCA Lot, the Palio Lot, and the Kline’s Lot that will represent the Ann Arbor community’s vision for the future of downtown. This is the kind of area planning we have supported for some time. 

As we understand it, the DDA will not only collect data on the possibilities of developing downtown parcels of land, but will seek broad parcel by parcel public input on the ways in which we can use them.  After a thorough public dialog, and work by the DDA Partnership Committee--perhaps with professional advice, the DDA will present to the City Council the information and possibilities that will help them shape a Request for Proposals for downtown properties that truly represents community’s desires.

Downtown residents look forward to joining other members of the community in this open process.  

The CAC also had the chance last night to congratulate Sabra Briere for the excellent job that she and the Downtown Outreach Committee have completed over the last six months that led to first reading passage of revisions to the Panhandling Ordinance.  The CAC will be there to support the committee’s recommendations at the upcoming public hearing.  But the Task Force work is not just improving city ordinances on panhandling issues. We will be actively involved in the work of the reinvigorated Mayor’s Downtown Task Force to make sure that other elements of the Panhandling Committee outreach recommendations become a permanent part of our approach to the panhandling issue.  

I also want to report that the City has recently been involved in the inspection of every residential unit in Courthouse Square.  Last night, one of our members reported, hopefully, that there are some signs of improvement in the private management of that facility.  We will continue to encourage that direction any way we can.

Finally, I want to report that the CAC has formed a committee to begin revision and updating of the CAC’s residential Handbook: A Field Guide to Living inn Downtown Ann Arbor.  You have a copy.  The DDA supplied the funds for printing that book seven years ago and copies were distributed through every business in downtown as well as to every residential unit and all potential residential buyers and renters. It is outdated. A lot of information has changed. It is our hope to bring the content of the booklet up to date. We will work to find ways to keep it up  to date in the future as a permanent part of the DDA website—not only as a marketing tool to encourage new residents in the downtown, but to enhance their experience as downtown residents.      

